
Churt Parish Council Newsletter March 2018 

 

We are delighted to welcome Adrian Waller as a newly elected co-opted Councillor.  

Adrian recently moved to Churt, but knows the area well having had previous 

connections with both Beacon Hill and Frensham.  He does voluntary work for Waverley 

Borough Council and is currently chairman of the Waverley Tenant Panel.  I am sure he 

will be a valued addition to the Parish Council. 

It is our intention to have some grass protection installed on areas of Redhearn Green 

to assist with parking on the grass.  We have found what we believe to be an excellent 

solution which is a green mesh through which the grass will grow.  We have seen the 

system installed in the National Trust car park at Polesden Lacey and we were very 

impressed.  It may be difficult to believe, but there is a hint of spring in the air at 

times, so we are hopeful that the installation will take place soon, as it is imperative 

that it is installed during the grass growing season. 

The new bench purchased with monies from the Planning Infrastructure Contribution 

from Waverley Borough Council has now been installed on the recreation ground and is a 

welcome addition. 

The Churt Annual Assembly will take place in the village hall on Wednesday 18th April 

2018 at 7.30pm.  This is the occasion when we invite all village organisations to update 

us on their activities during the preceding 12 months.  Our Surrey County Councillor and 

Waverley Borough Councillors will be invited to attend and report accordingly.  I will 

also give an annual report detailing the main activities of the Parish Council during the 

year.  All are very welcome to attend and there will be a finger buffet and a glass of 

wine after the event. 

Please note that due to the Annual Assembly the next meeting of the Churt Parish 

Council and Recreation Ground Trust will be one week earlier on Wednesday 11th April 

2018 at 7.30pm.  Hopefully by then spring will have arrived. 

During recent weeks there have been a few reports of people acting suspiciously in the 

grounds of properties.  Please may I urge you all to be extra vigilant.  Please make sure 

that garden sheds and garages are secure at all times and that houses are kept locked 

even if you are working in the garden.  Please report any suspicious activity to the 

police via 999 if you consider it to be an emergency or via 101 in all other cases. 

 

David Crossley.  Chairman 

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will take 

place on Weds 11th April 2018 in the pavilion at 7.30pm 




